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                     From the Vicarage 

 

Dear Friends, 

You will see from the list of services 

that the last Sunday of October is the day 

when we shall be holding our annual 

memorial services at the three parish 

churches. As usual, we shall be specially 

inviting the relatives of those whose 

funerals have been held in the churches 

during the past year, but all are welcome to 

come and remember friends and family who 

have died, with the opportunity to light a 

candle in their memory. So please join us 

for one of those services if you wish. 

 

Some of you will know that Marion and I 

had a fortnight‘s holiday in mid September, 

and were fortunate to be able to enjoy a 

brief spell of better weather. Now, the 

equinox is past and the weather has turned 

very autumnal, and it would be easy to feel 

very miserable and moan about the end of 

summer, the departure of the swallows and 

martins, and the general feel of winter 

looming. But as a partial remedy for that, 

let me remind you of one of the things that 

we can enjoy as autumn deepens. 

 

From my study I have a view across the 

valley to the lower edge of Longnor wood 

(assuming that it is not raining so hard that 

I can‘t see that far!) Already I can see the 

trees beginning to turn and the first signs 

of their autumn colours. Within a few 

weeks, depending on the weather, there 

should be some glorious colours to 

appreciate, and one of the blessings of 

autumn will be there for us to enjoy. 

 

Three years ago, in mid October, we 

were able to join our elder daughter (who 

lives in Texas) for a holiday in the USA; we 

flew to Houston and then drove northeast 

across America until we arrived at the 

Appalachian Mountains in northern 

Tennessee, where we stayed in a cabin in a 

state park for a week. (If you have been to 

the USA you will know that one of the 

frustrations for people who like walking is 

that there is no network of public 

footpaths to explore; it is only in the state 

parks or the national parks that you can 

enjoy the chance to walk in the 

countryside.) We were treated to an 

amazing display of autumn colours, and 

although it seemed rather crazy to drive 

more than a thousand miles through a 

number of different states what we were 

privileged to see was the gradual change 

from the greenery of the southern states 

to the autumn colours of the more 

northerly that we went through. My view to 

Longnor wood is nothing like as extensive or 

breath-taking as the views we saw from the 

Appalachian ridges, but the same colours 

will be visible, and in that I shall be able to 

rejoice. 

 

The autumn colours remind us that it is 

easy to take for granted the beauty of the 

world around us. I know that there are 

some who will not be able to see and enjoy 

these things through poor eyesight or 

colour blindness, but to those who can see, 

I encourage you to keep looking and value all 

that is wonderful and beautiful around us 

and be grateful for the privilege of living in 

an area where there is so much beauty. By 

the time you read this our Harvest services 

will have already happened (except, 

possibly, the one at Reapsmoor); we gave 

thanks then for some of God‘s blessings to 

us, but let us continue to be thankful for all 

that we can enjoy in this rich world that 

has been entrusted to us. 

With best wishes to you all, 

James Forrester



4 
 

Benefice News 
Local Police Number 

Our new NON emergency no. is 101. (the 

old 0300 123 44 55 is still working BUT 

we are encouraging people to use 101).  

The system recognises where you are 

calling from whether mobile or landline 

and will give you options for the nearest 

Police Service.  

101 

For all non-emergency calls 
 

Used Postage Stamps 
These keep arriving regularly 

& are very welcome.  Please 

remember to leave a margin of about 1cm. 

round each stamp. 

They raise vital funds for many charities. 

 

PEAK DISTRICT NATIONAL PARK 

AUTHORITY 

LOCAL ACCESS FORUM 

If you have any issues relating to 

footpaths or bridleways, please contact 

ALISON TURNER (Reapsmoor) 

On 01298 687424 or email 

ally.turner14@btinternet.com 

She will present the information to the 

Forum and hope to improve the situation. 

Please could anyone give me any 

information about local bridleways? 

Particularly ones that are no longer in use 

but that people remember them in the 

past? 

I am on a group called Peak Horsepower 

www.peakhorsepower.co.uk who are 

working to extend and improve the 

bridleway network in the Peak District 

National Park.Any help and information 

would be much appreciated. 

 
 

 

 

TEDDIES FOR TRAGEDIES - 

Another 60 teddies were 

sent on their way during 

August, Many, many 

thanks.    A further bag of 

teddies was left at Quarnford church on 

19th August.  

Thank you. Please keep knitting !!! 

 

Benefice Choir 
The choir will be continuing to meet to 

rehearse on Wednesday evenings from 

7.45 to 9.00 at Longnor during the autumn 

(not the 10th October). If anyone would 

like to come and try singing with us please 

contact me on 83742. All are welcome; no 

auditions are held! James Forrester 
 

SHEEN WAKES SUNDAY 
LUNCH 

 
SUNDAY 21ST OCTOBER 2012 

1pm in Sheen Village Hall 
Roast Dinner,  Sweet, Tea and 

Coffee 
£8 Adults £6 Children (under 

14)  
To Book Contact Ann 84396, 

George 84492, Mary 84636 
Before 14th October to avoid 

disappointment 
 

 

 

mailto:ally.turner14@btinternet.com
http://www.peakhorsepower.co.uk/
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In Aid of Christies 
We are having a stall again at Longnor 

Christmas Market on Saturday December 

21st in aid of Christies Hospital. 

If you would like to pre-order Homemade 

mince pies, Christmas puddings, Christmas 

cakes, holly wreaths and also homemade 

apple pies, large sponges or pickled onions, 

Ring Pam 01298 687452 

Joyce 01298 83405 

Carol 01298 83329 

 

Mobile Library 

Quarnford 
/Flash  

Springhead  
Road Junction  

11.00 - 11.10  

   Flash School  11.15 - 11.35  

   Travellers Rest  11.40 - 11.50  

   
Lower 
Summerhill  

11.55 - 12.00  

   
Colshaw Lane 
End   

12.05 - 12.10  

Hollinsclough  School  1.25 - 1.45  

Longnor  The Square  1.55 - 2.15  

   Old Saw Mill  2.20 - 2.25  

Barrowmoor  Badgers Croft  2.35 - 2.45  

Reapsmoor  
Swallow Moss 
(house call)   

3.00 - 3.05  

   Park House  3.10 - 3.15  

Friday 12th October 

 

Monday 15th October 

 

       Running/Jogging Club 
                   If anyone is interested in                         

               forming a running/jogging   

               club 

           Please ring Graham     

               01298 84501 or   

              07831383179 

 

Paid box adverts at £2/month 
(£20/year) to be in all editions of the 

Parish Magazine. 
Advertisements welcome. 

 

Dates for your diary –  
Longnor Area WI – Next meeting and 

AGM Wednesday 17th October at Longnor 

Fire station starting 7.00 pm – Meeting 

will include A visit from a serving Fire 

Officer 

Longnor Parish Council – Monday 1st 

October at Longnor School starting at 

7.00 pm 

Longnor Action Group – 2nd October at 

Longnor Fire Station – starting 7.30 pm 

TIDYUP Longnor – Action Day Saturday 

13th October at 2.00 pm – meet on Market 

Place – equipment will be provided 

 

Flash & Longnor 
Community First 

Responders 
Incorporating:- 

Warslow, Elkstones, Blackshaw, 

Quarnford, Hollinsclough, Newtown & 

Sheen. 

www.falfr.org.uk 

We would still like to hear from anyone in 

our area who would like to train to become 

a first responder, training typically 

requires 6 full days or equivalent on a part 

time basis, 4 x 3 hour study sessions 

annually and an annual training update.  

Once qualified the only requirement is a 

minimum of 100 hours duty in 6 months, 

this equates to just 8 x 12hr shifts.  

Responders get a huge amount of variety 

and satisfaction from their efforts and all 

find their experiences highly rewarding.  

Please get in touch if you think you could 

be interested.  

 

Sheen  Dovefield  12.35 - 12.45  

   Cross Cottage  1.55 - 2.05  

   
Ball Ridge 

Farm  
2.10 - 2.20  

   Woolaway  2.25 - 2.40  

 

http://www.falfr.org.uk/
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Marie Frodsham, Jenny Hurst and Darren 

Barlow are now West Midlands Ambulance 

Service and British Heart Foundation 

HeartStart course instructors, if you have 

a spare couple of hours and would like to 

learn how to help someone in the case of 

an emergency, then please get in touch 

and we can arrange a course in your 

locality completely free of charge. 

Donations to the group since the last 

newsletter are very gratefully received 

including, £93.44 from Britannia Building 

Society during an Olympic Quiz night.  

£100 from Quarnford Parish Council.  

Terry from the Packhorse Inn, 

Crowdecote after a Backpackers raffle.  

£11.88 from Mrs Wharmby of Longnor.  

£9.50 collection of change from Ged 

Fitzgibbon. 

To aid in our fundraising we have had some 

pens designed with our name and logo on.  

These will soon be available locally or from 

any of our responders.   

 

The change you all put into our little red 

collection boxes dotted around the area 

all adds up including £9.36p – Three 

Horseshoes, Blackshaw Moor.  £21.31 - 

Longnor Fish & Chip Shop.  £10.77 – 

Longnor General Stores.  £16.00 – Longnor 

Post Office.  £19.19 – Horseshoe Inn, 

Longnor.  £0.24 – Cobbles, Longnor. 

 . 

Thank you everyone who helps by donating, 

every penny goes to help keep the group 

running.  

 

For any information about fundraising or 

if you would like to get involved with First 

Responders please contact; 

Marie Frodsham 07790 395270 

Darren Barlow – 01298 84820 

 

 

 

Deadline for the Magazine 
All material should be delivered to Lynda by 20th 

October for the November edition.  Please send to 

Mrs. L. Bricklebank, Cottage of Content, 

Hollinsclough, Buxton, SK17 0RG  Telephone 01298 

83541 or email lynda356@tiscali.co.ukWe are now 

able to send the magazine by email. If anyone would 

like to change or to subscribe, please let me know. 

 

Longnor 
Les Lownds 

On the 5th September the funeral of Les 

Lownds, of Reapsmoor, was held at 

Longnor. We remember Lorna and all the 

family in our prayers. 

 

Donations 

We acknowledge, with thanks, a donation 

made recently by Jean Ball, in memory of 

Godfrey Ball, and donations that were 

given in memory of Roy Mellor. 

 

Concert and Cheese and Wine 

Thank you to all who came to Longnor on 

the Tuesday of Wakes Week for the 

concert given by the Benefice Choir, 

followed by Cheese and Wine. 

The evening was well-supported, and £225 

was raised for church funds. 

 

We will be resuming our monthly ‘Coffee 

and Chat’ in the church from 

this month, so if you are free 

on Thursday 18th, between 

10.30 and 11.30, then please 

join us in the church. 

 

Congratulations and best 

wishes to Marion Etches who 

recently celebrated her 90th 

birthday 

 

 

 

mailto:lynda356@tiscali.co.uk
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Harvest Festival 
The Harvest Service6-30pm-Sunday 30th 

September Harvest Sale-8-00pm-Monday 

1st October in Church 

 

PCC Meeting Monday -22nd October at 7-

30pm 

AUTUMN FAIR 

Sat 3rd Nov-2pm in Church 

Any donations of prizes, cakes etc or help 

on the day would be very much 

appreciated. 

 

-------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 

 
 
 
 

 
 
 
Requires a Pre School Assistant (to cover maternity leave) 

Oct 2012 – July 2013 

 

Little Hedgehogs is a small friendly Pre School & Play Group based in the Sure 

Start room at St Bartholomew‘s School in Longnor.  We are looking for an 

enthusiastic team player to provide excellent quality of care to our children, aged 18 

months – rising 5‘s. 

 

You will have a passion for delivering high quality childcare, are self motivated and 

flexible, have excellent communication skills and a minimum qualification of NVQ 

Level 3 in Childcare.  Working hours are Mon and Wed 9-3 and Fri 9-12. 

 

Little Hedgehogs is also seeking staff to provide cover and supply on a 

Mon/Wed/Fri (L3 qualified) and volunteers (no qualification required) who enjoy 

working with young children and are able provide an extra pair of hands at busy 

times. 

 

All posts are subject to CRB checks and references. 

 

For further information, please contact: Wendy (Pre-School Leader) on 01298 

83233, Claire – 01298 83123 or Rachel – 01298 83249 

 

Interested? Please send your CV to Little Hedgehogs, St Bartholomew‘s School, 

Longnor, Buxton. SK17 0NZ. 

By Friday 19th Oct 2012. 
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Longnor W.I. 
The Story of Longnor 

Despite the inevitable rain it was 

heartwarming to see the familiar faces of 

friends at Longnor WI and catch up on the 

gossip of the last couple of weeks. Quite a 

few of us, including myself, have been 

abroad for a bit of sunshine, in 

desperation at the UK being able to 

produce some this year. And of course 

there has been a mini heatwave while we 

were in foreign climes! Anyway, we had 

quite a bit of WI business to sort out. 

We‘re now awaiting the auditing of our 

accounts, and next month‘s meeting is our 

AGM, and then we have the Longnor 

Christmas market to prepare for. One of 

the many goals of a WI is to bring 

education to its members, should they 

wish to learn new skills, and we discussed 

what we would like to explore in this vein 

also. 

 

Business concluded, and with Carolyn 

having told us a bit about the Derbyshire 

Federation events on offer, I handed over 

to local historian Sue Gaukroger from the 

Hollinsclough History Live group, who took 

us through a slideshow of interesting local 

photographs, illustrating the importance 

of Longnor as a settlement and then a 

trading post throughout the centuries 

until it was overtaken both commercially 

and with a rapid explosion in population by 

neighbouring towns Buxton and Leek with 

the advancement of the railways and canal 

links during the industrial revolution. 

 

Our next meeting will be held at 7pm on 

Wednesday 17th October at Longnor Fire 

Station and as well as being our AGM 

incorporates a talk on fire safety and with 

an angle on life as a female fire officer by 

a member of the local Staffordshire Fire 

Brigade. Cakes and tea will be served and 

visitors are very welcome as always. 

Charges are £3.50 for non-members and 

50p for members to cover the cost of 

refreshments. 

 

Longnor Action Group  

&  

Longnor Parish Council  

Minutes of Joint Meeting 

Thursday 2nd August 2012 at Longnor 

Fire station 

Present:, Rev. J Forester C Chambers, R 

Kebble, G Kebble, D Hanna, Cllr M 

Griffith, Cllr K. Dunn. 

Apologies: S Kidd, B Wyatt, A. Preston, 

Cllr S.Turrell, Cllr T. Storer, Cllr J 

Deaville. 

 

1. Playground: Advice from funders was 

that the sustainability grant could only be 

used for activities associated with the 

playground run on a voluntary basis.  This 

would preclude events at the school. The 

Saturday club would not go ahead but the 

bike racks would be installed. The Ramp 

Surfacing in the skateboard park would be 

checked during the annual inspection due 

in August. The cost of any remedial work, 

if required, would be passed back to the 

Action Group to obtain funding. 

 

2. Honesty box on Market place: had 

previously been costed at £350. DH 

proposed that he would ask local 

businesses to make a contribution and 

that the Action Group would make up the 

difference. CC to pass MG Market place 

paperwork to check who is ultimately 

responsible for upkeep. Additional signs 

would be required to draw attention to the 

box.  

 

3. Village environment and tidy up day: A 

group of volunteers would be asked, via 

publicity, to help litter pick the verges 
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outside the area maintained by the 

lengthsman at 2pm on Saturday 13th 

October. CC to ask SMDC for safety 

equipment and assistance with risk 

assessments. CC to ask County Highways 

team to remove grass and weeds from the 

granite setts on the Warslow road on 

their next visit.   

 

4. Old Graveyard: A working group would 

be set up to tidy and spray the overgrown 

areas of the graveyard during November 

provided the PCC agreed. JF to confirm.  

 

5. Jubilee tree planting: MG to discuss 

planting a Jubilee tree and maintenance of 

the school wildlife pond with Sue Evans. 

 

6. Bulb planting: Existing bulb population 

to be mapped in spring with a view to 

increasing stock in the autumn. 

 

7. Heritage trail update: Project well 

under way. 

 

8. Any other business: The landlords of 

the Grapes Hotel had written to the 

Parish Council asking for proposals for 

future use. A reply would be submitted, 

copied to the Peak Park, in the light of 

feedback that the property had been 

untidy when let last year, and that a 

number of enquiries had been frustrated 

by failure to answer calls or unwillingness 

to consider a viable lease period. DH & MG 

to make further enquiries to substantiate 

this advice. 

 

9. Next meeting: date and time to be 

arranged. 

A Sunday school teacher asked her children as 
they were on the way to church service,  
'And why is it necessary to be quiet in church?'  
One bright little girl replied,  
'Because people are sleeping.' 

Quarnford 
Churchyard 

 

Following our meeting about the 

churchyard earlier in the summer, there 

will be a ‗site meeting‘ to look at the 

churchyard and discuss the mowing regime 

on Saturday 13th October at 11.00. If you 

are concerned about the care of the 

churchyard then please come and join us 

at that time. James Forrester 
 

From the registers: 
BAPTISM 

"God has received you into His church" 

Edward Ellis Kettleborough       16th 

September, 2012 

 

 ALL SOULS` DAY - also known as The 

Commemoration of the Faithful Departed 

This is a special day to remember, with 

thanks, those whom we have lost from our 

families and communities over the years.  

The service at St. Paul`s will be held at 

2.30pm on Sunday 28th October and 

everyone is welcome to come along, 

whether their bereavement is recent, or 

many years ago. 

  

Learning from grief 

 Living well through loss involves learning 

how to grieve. Grieving teaches us to live 

again in the absence of someone or 

something significant. Grieving isn`t just a 

time of unbearable emptiness and tears, 

but a whole process of becoming a new 

person shaped by the memory of what is 

lost, not defined by it. 

 Grieving enables us to become a person 

who has experienced a divorce - not a 

divorced person.  It enables us to become 

a person who has lost a partner - not a 

widow. 
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It enables us to become a person who has 

experienced the loss of a job - not a 

loser.   Grieving enables us to know 

ourselves who lose something when change 

occurs - not as people who are losers. 

 From "Lose, Love, Live" by Dan Moseley 

  

"Grant, O Lord, to all who are bereaved, 

the spirit of faith and courage, that they 

may have the strength to meet the days 

to come with steadfastness and patience; 

not sorrowing as those without hope, but 

in thankful remembrance of Thy great 

goodness in past years, and in the sure 

expectation of a joyful reunion in the 

heavenly places; and this we ask in the 

name of Jesus Christ our Lord"      Amen 

 

 QUARNFORD QUEST 

 Winners for September: 

1st    Betty Smith 

2nd   Ruby Berrisford 

3rd    Rowena Finney 

 

Sheen 
SEPTEMBER’S ONE HUNDRED CLUB 

RESULTS 

1st No 63 Lillian Shann  £20 

2nd No 43 Nadine Kaminski £15 

3rd No 94 David Critchlow £10 

4th No 41 Pam Belfield  £6.50 

5th No 76 Helen Bury  £5 

 

Thank you, to all 113 Members 

 

FUNERAL  - Gwen Fearn‘s funeral took 

place on Tuesday 11th September at St 

Luke‘s church where she was laid to rest 

with her husband. 

 

HARVEST DONATIONS  – made in the 

memory of Richard Goodwin Gould and 

Constance Gould wonderful parents and 

grandparents from David, Adrienne, David, 

Kath, Gavin, Gemma and Grace. 

 

BENEFICE HARVEST SUPPER – Friday 

5th October 7pm for 7.30pm in Sheen 

Village Hall. Menu Meat and Potato Pie and 

Peas, Choice of Sweets, Tea or Coffee. 

Adults £7 Children (under 14s) £5 .Please 

book your place before 28th September 

with Ann 01298 84809 or George 01298 

83264 to avoid disappointment 

 

WAKES COFFEE MORNING – 26th 

October if anyone would be able to help 

look after a stall for a short while or 

donate Tombola, Raffle prizes or Cakes 

for the cake stall we would appreciate it. 

Tombola and Raffle prizes can be given to 

any member of the PCC or left at the back 

of church (please leave a note with it 

thank you to say what it‘s for). 

Competition 

6 decorated buns – open to any age 

 

BRASS CLEANING – Pam and Linda 

 

FLOWERS – Jean Belfield 

 

ORGANIST –we have a regular organist 

Joyce who plays for us on a regular basis 

but we would like somebody else who could 

step in when Joyce is unavailable. Please 

speak to the vicar if your‘e interested. 

 

PCC MEETING – Tuesday 2nd October at 

7.30pm in church. 

 

POST OFFICE OPENINGS IN SHEEN – 

Monday mornings 9am to 1pm in Sheen 

Village Hall. 

 

Thank you! 

A huge thank you to all the people who 

very kindly sponsored me for the Great 

North Run in aid of the Guide Dogs for 
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the Blind Association, your kindness and 

generosity is much appreciated. Donations 

so far total £180 and my online 

fundraising page will remain open until 

December at this address: 

http://www.justgiving.com/helencritchlow 

  A total of 445 runners in the Great 

North Run chose Guide Dogs as their 

charity and collectively we have raised 

over £90,000! So thanks once again for 

the part that you have played in this 

fantastic total.  

Helen Critchlow - Westella,Sheen 

 
SHEEN WAKES WEEK 

WAKES SUNDAY LUNCH 

 
SUNDAY 21ST OCTOBER 2012 

1pm in Sheen Village Hall 
Roast Dinner,  Sweet, Tea and Coffee 

£8 Adults £6 Children (under 14)  
To Book Contact Ann 84396, George 84492, 

Mary 84636 
Before 14th October to avoid 

disappointment 
 

WAKES WHIST DRIVE 
FRIDAY 26TH OCTOBER 2012 

8pm in Sheen Village Hall 
!ƭƭ ǇǊƻŦƛǘ ƎƻŜǎ ǘƻ {ǘ [ǳƪŜΩǎ 

Church 
 

WAKES COFFEE MORNING  
SATURDAY 27th OCTOBER 2012 

10am to 12noon 
in Sheen Village Hall 

ADMISSION 50P including 
Coffee/Tea and Biscuits              

               
FUN, GAMES AND BACON BUTTIES 

 
 
 

Hollinsclough 
Update from Hollinsclough School 

 

A very happy new (academic) year to 

everyone!  The children have returned 

fresh, more grown up, and with their 

delightful enthusiasm for school life. 

 

At Hollinsclough we are very proud to 

announce that our school is full!    

Further interest from potential new 

parents/carers is being handled on a case  

by case and "waiting list" basis. 

 

This term we are very happy to welcome 

two new members of staff - Mrs Malbon  

and Mrs Wilson.   Our Methodist Minister, 

Colin, retired at the end of last term and 

whilst he will be sadly missed, we have 

enjoyed welcoming Reverend Andrew 

Parker, our new minister, who is already 

very much part of the school, along with 

Reverend James Forrester.   We also have 

new children in both the Key Stage 1 and 

Key Stage 2 classrooms, which is 

wonderful. 

 

The  provision for pre-school children is 

now being run in conjunction with the 

Heathylee Federation at Longnor, and is 

going really well - they are now known as 

the "Heathylee Hedgehogs".   

 

This half term the Key Stage 1 children 

have "My Family and Other Animals", for  

their topic and they are looking at books 

by the school's "Author of the term", 

Berlie Doherty.  In Key Stage 2 the 

children are researching the Victorian era  

and Barnardos charity, and reading 

another of Berlie's fabulous books, 

"Street Child".   Huge thanks to parents 

who have already brought in several very  

http://www.justgiving.com/helencritchlow
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interesting Vicrorian artefacts; if anyone 

has anything that they can loan to the 

school until the half term holiday, we 

would be very grateful. 

 

We are continuing to join the Heathylee 

Federation at Longnor for PE, and the 

children have done some Orienteering with 

Mr Winder, the Park Ranger.  The day was 

very wet but the activity made (most of) 

us forget that it was raining - always a 

good sign!  Following the success with Mrs 

Wolstencrofts' Forest Schools last year, 

this will continue this term with Year 3 

children.  

 

We will be beginning our preparations for 

Harvest Festival soon - this will be held on 

15th October at the Chapel in 

Hollinsclough - all are very welcome and we 

will be raising money for Barnardos, by 

selling Havest Baskets (probably by 

auction, which should be fun!). 

 

Our "Virtual Learning Environment", which 

the children and their parents/carers can 

access from our website, is continuing to 

receive great feedback.  We continue to 

update and improve the site to make it as 

valuable a resource as possible for all our 

learners - be they distance, flexi or full 

time.  We thought that "Virtual Learning 

Environment" is rather a long-winded 

name, so we have come up with a name for 

this resource - HOLLY (Hollinsclough On 

Line Learning....Yeehoo!).   

 

Please contact Mr Malbon at school on 

01298 83303 if you would like any further  

information about any aspects of school 

life. 

 

 

History Live 
The new season of History Live continues 

on Wednesday 3rd October  at 7.30pm in 

Hollinsclough Chapel Hall with Painters of 

the Peak and Moorlands. Dr Chris 

Wakeling, Fellow of Keele University and 

distinguished art historian, has kindly 

extended his research range to include 

details and slides of artists from both 

Staffordshire and Derbyshire. 

 

We meet on the first Wednesday of the 

month from September until April. We 

have a typically varied programme this 

year. Non members are very welcome and 

we love to see new faces. Our renowned 

refreshments are included in the 

admission price of £2.50. Any queries, 

please ring Sue:01298 83269 or 

Victoria:01298 83721. 
 

Hollinsclough Methodist Chapel 

Harvest Festival 

Sunday, October 14th at 2.30pm 

Preacher Mrs Brenda Bryant 

Followed by tea in the Hall 

 
Sale of Produce 

Monday, October 15th at 7.45pm 
 
A wife invited some people to dinner..  
At the table, she turned to their six-year-old 
daughter and said,  
'Would you like to say the blessing?'  
'I wouldn't know what to say,' the girl replied.  
'Just say what you hear Mummy say,' the wife 
answered.  
The daughter bowed her head and said,  
'Lord, why on earth did I invite all these people to 
dinner?' 
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Warslow 
Indoor Carboot Sale 

Warslow Village Hall  

9am Onwards  

£5 a Stall 

Refreshments available  

Proceeds to Warslow Village Hall 

Saturday 3rd November 2012 
 

Carboots will then be held the first 

Sunday of every month; 
Sunday 2nd December 2012 

Sunday 6th January 2013 

Please note; Due to limited space 

inside please book early! 

          Laura- 01298 84984 
 

Pre School 
Open from 9 a.m. until 1 p.m. Monday to Friday. 

Admission from 2 years old with funded places 

for 3 year olds. 

Ofsted registered : 218188. 

Planned activities based on Early Years 

Foundation. 

All activities based in the safety of the  

Manifold Primary School site. 

Please contact us to arrange a visit or to register 

your child to secure a place for future years. 

Contact the Pre School Leader Sarah Broadley on 

01298 84320 at Manifold Primary School. 

   
 

 

 

 

Whist Drive 
Monday, October 22nd  at Warslow Village 

Hall at 8pm.  

In aid of Village Hall funds. 

 
 

 

Bingo     Bingo     Bingo 
On the 17th October 2012  at 

7.30pm 

At Warslow village hall 

And Every 3rd Wednesday 

of the Month 
 

More Useless Facts from the U.S.A. 
In Maine, you will be charged a fine if you 
still have your Christmas decorations up 
after 14th of January. 
It‘s illegal to ‗annoy a bird‘ in any city park 
of Honolulu, Hawaii. 
In Nebraska, if a child burps during 
church, his parents may be arrested. 
In Arizona, cutting down a cactus carries 
a possible 25 year prison sentence. 
In Massachusetts, snoring is prohibited 
unless all bedroom windows are closed and 
securely locked.    
In New Jersey, it is against the law to 
‗frown‘ at a police officer. 
In Alabama, dominoes may not be played 
on Sundays. 
In Pacific Grove, California it is a 
misdemeanour to kill a butterfly. 
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For the Peak District Farming Community 

Whats On in October : 
 
Walking for Health : Wednesday 17th October, Chatsworth Grounds, start 1pm ï 
finishing 2pm 
A fantastic walk around Chatsworth grounds to see the beautiful autumnal trees. Parking 
and meeting at Calton Lees car park. 
Please note there is a pay and display car park. 
 
Pen & Ink & Watercolour Weekend : 20th and 21st Oct, 9.30-4.30pm 
A course for beginners or those more experienced, led by an experienced painter. The 
course promises to be informative but fun ! Although based at the centre, there will be the 
opportunity to go out on location to master your skills. For more details please call the 
course leader Dr Alan Hearsum on 01433 621546 or 07968 941050 or email 
alanhearsum@btinternet.com. 
 
Family Farm Health & Safety Day : Bakewell Agricutural Centre,  

Monday 29th Oct, 9am ï 1.30pm 
A fun but informative day for the whole family with information on hazards around the farm, 
preventing food poisoning, basic first aid, sight checks, healthy eating, falls 
preventionééPlease come along and join in, everyone welcome.  

 
Chairobics : Monyash Chapel, 2.30-3.30pm every Monday 
Chair based exercise class. All ages and abilities catered for, a small friendly class, come 
along and give it a try.  £2 per session. 
 
Chair Based Yoga : Litton Village Hall, 2-3pm every Friday 
Chair based yoga exercise class. All ages and abilities catered for, a small friendly class, 
lots of laughter, come along and give it a try. £3.50 per session 
 
InTandem Group : a new rural social group for those in the early stages of dementia and 
their carers, held at the centre. Lively programme of activities fortnightly on Thursdays 
10.30-12.30pm, with a qualified adult carer. £1 per person. Call Julia at the centre for more 
details and to book a place. 
 

For more information please take a look at our website, visit us on facebook or give us a 
call 

 

Blackwell Hall Farm, Blackwell, Buxton, Derbyshire SK17 9TQ 
www.thefarminglifecentre.org.uk 
8  info@thefarminglifecentre.org.uk 

(  01298 85162 
 
 

http://www.thefarminglifecentre.org.uk/
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History Notes 
 

Alstonefield Deanery Magazine 
October 1922 Longnor. 

Mr. W. Kidd died at a ripe old age. Spared 

by God's mercy to live to 92 years. His 

life was, as one called it, a "pleasant one." 

Not easy, but lived acknowledging 

kindnesses from others. A bright spirit. 

Was it because his heart ever trusted in 

his God. His joy was ever in his Saviour, 

and His Love and Merit?   We trust so. 

 

BAPTISMS.—May 21st, Peggie, daughter 

of Edwin Leslie and May Shirley, of 

Hawksyard, Newtown. June 4th, Keith, son 

of George and Mary Elizabeth Boulton, of 

Hindlow. June 25th, Emma, daughter of 

John and Sarah Ann Prince, of Lane Farm, 

Newtown. July 2nd,Alan, son of Joseph 

and Martha Ann Woolley of Fawfieldhead. 

Aug. 6th, William Prince, son of William 

and Gladys Ann Gould, Brickyard, 

Reapsmoor. Aug. 13th, Phyllis, daughter of 

John and Hannah Ellen Ball, of Holly 

Grove, Newtown. Aug. 13th Clifford, son 

of John and Hannah Ellen Ball, of Holly 

Grove, Newtown. Aug. 13th, Nancy, 

daughter of John and Hannah Ellen Ball, 

of Holly Grove, Newtown. 

 

BURIALS.—May 27th, Mary Ann 

Beresford, of Taddington, aged 80 years. 

Sept. 9th, William Kidd, of Brownspit, 

Longnor, aged 92 years. 

A. E. H. Stanham, Vicar and Surrogate. 

 

Quarnford and Ramshaw. 

We sincerely regret to record the death 

of John William Mellor, of " Shaw House," 

at the age of 50 years. The funeral took 

place on the afternoon of Friday, in the 

presence of a very large gathering of 

relations and friends and members of 

Foresters Clubs in the district. We all, 

especially the members of the above-

mentioned clubs, heard with the deepest 

sorrow of his death. For many years he 

had been one of the most prominent 

Foresters; at his death he held the 

Secretaryship of the District Clubs. In a 

most faithful and conscientious manner he 

had performed all his duties to the 

members, always courteous, kind and 

considerate, always perfectly fair, quiet 

and thoughtful. His views were always 

listened to with the greatest respect, and 

when he had anything to say on any 

subject, all knew that he spoke after the 

most careful consideration. At all times he 

endeavoured to work harmoniously for the 

good of his Society as well as for the 

welfare of the general community. He was 

a man on whom the utmost reliance could 

be placed. He did his duty towards God, 

and his duty towards his neighbour, and 

exercised those attributes wherewith God 

had blessed him for the benefit of the 

sick, the sad and the suffering.   The loss 

to his family and the district almost 

irreparable. 

Our organist (Mr. A. Kidd), at the close of 

the service played ―Dead March in Saul‖ 

 

October 1962 

Longnor   

Memorial to Miss Margaret Hannah Mellor. 

We had a very eventful day on Wakes 

Sunday, for at Evensong, in the presence 

of a large congregation, we dedicated a 

very fine set of green vestments for use 

at the Holy Communion in memory of that 

well-loved figure, Margaret Hannah 

Mellor.    
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Sheen     

Baptisms 

Sept. 2 – Francis George, son of Thomas 

and Ellen Critchlow of Low End Farm, 

Sheen. 

Sept 9.- Alan Arthur, son of Elias and 

Freda Elizabeth Ethel Belfield of Leek. 

Sept. 16- Susan Lynn, daughter of Brian 

and Ann Belfield of Sheen.      

 

Flowers for the Altar     

Oct. 7th,   Mrs A Riley; 14th Mrs D Howson; 

21st Mrs Jones; 28th Mrs G H Critchlow 

(Brund);  Nov 4th Mrs Fearn; 11th Miss M 

Bury; 18th Mrs J Belfield (Sheen Lane); 

25th Mrs J Critchlow (Manor Farm) 

 

J.V. Philp, Vicar     
 

October 1962 Young People õs Page ð Is Your 

Name Francis?  

The man who made Francis and Frank popular 

names for boys, and Frances for girls, was St. 

Francis of Assisi, a town in Italy. As a young man 

Francis lived a gay, selfish life. After a severe illness 

he decided to take Jesus Christ as his example, and 

he began to live a gay, unselfish life. Giving away all 

his worldly goods (he was a rich man), Francis 

became a travelling preacher. His obvious happiness 

and his deep sincerity attracted a great number of 

followers whom he organised into a new Order of 

poor, t ravelling preachers ñthe Franciscans. His 

festival is celebrated on October 4th.  

Francis, too, was the Christian name of a great 

Spanish missionary surnamed Xavier. He worked in 

India, eventually found his way to Japan, and died 

while on a mis sion to China.  

On Plymouth Hoe stands a statue of Sir Francis 

Drake, one of the leading spirits in the defeat of the 

Spanish Armada. He was one of the first to sail all 

round the world, a voyage lasting three years. 

Another great servant of Queen Elizabeth  I was Sir 

Francis Bacon, one of the deepest thinkers on 

scientific matters the world has ever known.  

Among the poets we have had Francis Thompson 

and Francis Palgrave. The latter's fame rests largely 

on the collection of exquisite poems by many authors 

th at he assembled under the title of "The Golden 

Treasury of English Lyrics."  

The German form of Francis is Franz, the 

Christian name of three great masters of music. 

They were Franz Schubert ("Hark, hark the lark", 

"Who is Sylvia ?", "Lilac Time" etc.), Fra nz Joseph 

Haydn (you know his hymn tune "Austria", and 

perhaps you've heard parts from his oratorio 

"Creation", too); and Franz Liszt, pianist and 

composer, with his brilliant Hungarian Rhap sodies 

(especially No. 2). And, before I forget ñthe meaning 

of Fr ancis and Frank is "free".  

G. E. Diggle.  

                                                                  

 

Do you want to Feel & Look your Best 

this Summer? Do you want more 

Energy?  

If the answer is YES! Contact Carla 

today for your FREE Wellness 

Evaluation. 

 

Mob: 07837 350887  

Home: 01298 687298  

Email: cjcritch@hotmail.com 

Appointments at my home in Sheen, or I will travel to you. 
 

Phil Andrews 
                                   Builder Specialist in Stonework 

                                   Property Repairs & Renovation 

                                    Extensions-Roofing-Plastering 

                  For Free Estimate Tel: 01298 83546 or 

                                  Mobile:07811 937577 

                       Email;Philip.andrews1@virgin.net 

           Woodcroft, Lane Head, Longnor, Nr Buxton, Derbyshire 

SK17 0PD 

mailto:cjcritch@hotmail.com
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Curtains UPõ 
 

Custom made blinds and curtains. 

Full measurement and making service. 

Curtain alterations also undertaken. 

Friendly and local at competitive prices 

 including collection and delivery. 

 
 

Claire Hardwick 

Based in Oakamoor 

 

01538 702201 

Mob: 07979 942050 

Email: cdhw25@gmail.com 

 

 

Richard Fletcher 
 

Mobile: 07870948880 

Home:0129878985 

 

 
Joiner and Property Repairer 

 

Handyman Services 

Building & Roofing 
Guttering & Pointing 

Patio's & Fencing 
Wall and Floor Tiling, Painting & Decorating 

Plumbing 
Joinery 

Bathrooms & Kitchens Fitted 
All types of Emergency Work 

Friendly, Reliable & Professional Service 

Contact:  Darren Barlow, Warslow 

01298 84820 or 07973 468177 

 

NICK LUCKING 

PROFESSIONAL PAINTER 

 &  

DECORATOR  

  LOCAL MAN  

FROM SHEEN 

Telephone 01298 84638 

Mobile 07969 828376 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

mailto:cdhw25@gmail.com
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